SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT

Commissioners Meeting

July 2016

Manager’s Report by Mike Langley

Financial Report by Celeste Lilley

Water Reclamation Facility

e The Sequim WRF has not had to further limit input, so we’ve been hauling
sludge to them on a regular schedule.

e SWD has received $4,000.00 from Goble Sampson (the distributor for
Hurricane Submersible Aerators).

e The Hurricane Aerators are scheduled to be picked up by the
manufacturer’s trucking agent this week. The shipping will be at our cost
and will be about $1200.00. | got a quote from Peninsula Trucking and it

was $1200.00 as well. This cost will be deducted from the 14,400.00 WRL
will be reimbursing SWD for the aerators.

Water Meters/Meter Setters

e Scott is back to work on a regular schedule of regular activities.

e Right now this is primarily in Div. 7. We have six multifamily buildings left in
that neighborhood, all challenges.

Water Production/Consumption Results

e The total water pumped in 2014 was 84,754,836 gallons.
e The total water pumped in 2015 was 81,965,860 gallons.



e The static water level in the 250 foot well No. 1 averaged 83 feet for May
while the pumping water level for that well averaged 95 feet for the same
period.

e The static water level for the 129 foot well No.2 averaged 14 feet for May
while the pumping water level for that well averaged 24 feet for the same
period.

Other

e SWD has received notice from Clallam County Office of Community
Development that they have received everything they need to process the
building permit for the new SWD office building. A public hearing for the
Conditional Use Permit is scheduled for 2:30pm on July 20, 2016.

e OQurintern, Andrew Cook, has taken a position with the City of Edmonds.

e SWD is currently interviewing applicants for a water operator. This person
will be assisting Scott, with a primary focus of finishing the water
meter/setter installation program.

e SWD assisted SLOA personnel in filling the SunLand swimming pool with
approximately 175,000 gallons from a fire hydrant.

e SWD personnel are still working on the humidity control system for the
upper reservoir.

e All SWD BPA’s have undergone the annual testing. The BPA at the lab failed
and was repaired.

e The piping failure issues at the main sewer lift station at Cassalery seem to
be completely resolved.









